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Official Information Act request: Instructions for Nurses Swabbing at MIQ 
 

Thank you for your Official Information Act request transferred from the Ministry of Business, Innovation and 
Enterprise to Auckland DHB 22 November:   
 

As for the swabs please provide me with the instructions given to the nurses at MIQ on how to 
administer the test - this is to be treated as an OIA request.  

 
Response   
 
I am responding on behalf of the Northern Region Health Coordination Centre (NRHCC), the COVID-19 response 
and vaccination team set up by the Northland, Waitematā, Auckland, and Counties Manukau DHBs. 

Appended to this response are three documents providing detail on the instructions given to nurses at MIQ on 
how to administer COVID-19 Swab Tests, as follows: 

 Appendix 1 - Northern Managed Facilities COVID-19 Swabbing Training for Managed Isolation and 
Quarantine Facilities Employees 

 Appendix 2 - COVID-19 Swabbing Audit Tool for Managed Isolation facility, 6th December 2021 
 Appendix 3 - COVID-19 Swabbing Training within MIQFs - Acknowledgements 

You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official 
Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 

Ngaa mihi 

 
Fepulea’i Margie Apa 
Chief Executive 
Counties Manukau Health 




